
M A R Y L A N D  P S Y C H I A T R I C  S O C I E T Y 
 
 

 

 
The Maryland Psychiatric Society, Inc., A District Branch of the American Psychiatric Association  

1101 St. Paul Street, Suite 305, Baltimore, Maryland 21202-6407, 410 625-0232, Fax 410 625-0277  
mps@mdpsych.org, www.mdpsych.org 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFICERS 2019-2020 

Marsden H. McGuire, M.D. 
President 
  
Mark J. Ehrenreich, M.D. 
President-Elect 
  
Virginia L. Ashley, M.D. 
Secretary-Treasurer 
  
Patrick T. Triplett, M.D. 
Council Chairman  

 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

Heidi Bunes 

  

COUNCIL 

Jason H. Addison, M.D. 
Theodora G. Balis, M.D. 
Margo D. Lauterbach, M.D. 
Jessica V. Merkel-Keller, M.D. 
Paul Nestadt, M.D. 
Erik Roskes, M.D. 
Carolina Vidal, M.D., M.P.H. 
Crystal C. Watkins, M.D., Ph.D. 
  

EARLY CAREER 

PSYCHIATRIST COUNCILOR 

Marissa A. Flaherty, M.D. 

  

RESIDENT-FELLOW 

MEMBER COUNCILOR 

 Jamie Spitzer, M.D. 

 

PAST PRESIDENTS 

Merle C. McCann, M.D. 
 Jennifer T. Palmer, M.D. 
 

APA ASSEMBLY  

REPRESENTATIVES 

Annette L. Hanson, M.D. 
Elias K. Shaya, M.D. 
Brian Zimnitzky, M.D. 
  

MEDCHI DELEGATE 

Elias K. Shaya, M.D. 

 

April 30, 2020 
 
 
The Honorable Chris Van Hollen 
110 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC  20510 
 
Dear Senator Van Hollen: 

On behalf of the Maryland Psychiatric Society and its 725 members, I want to express 
support to remove barriers that Medicare patients encounter while trying to access 
essential treatment through telehealth. Federal efforts to facilitate access to care through 
audio visual telehealth have been instrumental throughout this pandemic.  

However, we are concerned that many of our most vulnerable patients, especially those 
with serious mental illnesses and the elderly, still face obstacles because they lack the 
required video technology or live in areas without reliable broadband access. I encourage 
you to sign the Ernst/Kaine letter urging the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services 
(CMS) to allow Medicare to appropriately reimburse for audio-only telehealth visits. CMS 
allowing audio-only appointments will enable patients who do not know how to use video 
platforms, or do not have access to video-supported technology, to access vital mental 
health and substance use disorder care.    

Currently, it is critical that Medicare patients can both socially distance and access high 
quality mental health care.  We hope you will join Senators Ernst and Kaine by signing 
their letter encouraging CMS to make this vital change. To sign on to the letter, please 
contact Anna Breen in Senator Ernst’s office at anna_breen@ernst.senate.gov or Katie 
Wright in Senator Kaine’s office at katie_wright@kaine.senate.gov. 

Thank you for your leadership during these difficult times. 

Sincerely, 

 
Marsden H. McGuire, M.D., M.B.A. 
President 
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